GMG Neighbourhood Meeting

Community Centre

Girtin Road

Bushey

Monday 27th March 2006 

18.30hrs

Attendees:

PCHA Team:

Errol Harris

Operational Manager

Stephanie Kerbyson
NHO 

Tuulia Matikainen 
Resident involvement officer

Linserd Miller

Herts Team Manager

Elizabeth Milner
Snr Tenant Liaison Officer

Phil Rodgers

Architect

Martin Shaw

Head of Asset Management

Steve Stokes

Architect

Shenaz Virji

Constructor

Residents:

Ms Heenan

35 Munro Road

Mr Churcher

37 Girtin Road

Ms Archibong

39 Girtin Road

Mr Raineri

41 Girtin Road

Mr Reeves

50 Girtin Road

Ms Coacalla

65 Gulland Close

Ms Murphy

69 Gulland Close

Mrs Skillicorn

80 Gulland Close

Ms Crawford

83 Gulland Close

Mr & Mrs Wraight
84 Gulland Close

Councillors:

Mrs Anita and Mr Robert Gamble – Lib Dems for Bushey North

Apologies:
Peter Doherty

Deputy Director of Housing Services

Sarah Connelly 
Genesis Community

Mr and Mrs Beavan
89 Gulland Close

Mr R Rogero

51 Girtin Road

1. Introductions and Welcome – Martin Shaw meeting facilitator
2. Minutes distributed from last meeting (020206) and agreed to earlier distribution.   Comments, errors and omissions to Stephanie before next meeting.

3. Neighbourhood Plan – Explained this plan would be the focal point and document for all parties involved.  It would encompass the wider community; i.e. transport; health; education; sports & leisure facilities; the police and community safety team; local residents & neighbours and statutory & non-statutory agencies.

4. Stephanie has been seconded onto the GMG project group as full time co-ordinator to ensure liaison between all parties; from the architects to tenants along with internal and external interested parties to ensure continuity.  This is a six month secondment and will generate a full time officer dedicated to GMG issues.

5. Results to individual consultation are due very soon, those residents who requested postal forms have now completed the survey.  

6. A newsletter will be created and will include the Frequently Asked Questions from the initial consultation; information from Tuulia regarding Resident involvement and this will be distributed to all households within the next two weeks.

7. Tenants Association has now been formally ratified and has its’ own web site: http ://www.editthis.info/gmg bushey/index.php/Main Page.  This is a self editing web site – read and leave comments and/or suggestions.  The forms to claim child care allowances and the minutes of meetings will be there.

8. Project Coordinator – Ms Archibong – has resourced various potential activities for the community centre; i.e. five a side football tournament for mixed teams; Arts & craft; dance & drama following from a production of Cinderella; possible open air summer production combining the various activities from work shops.  Family learning – taster sessions for adults utilising the skills of residents in the neighbourhood.  Funds would be needed from PCHA and Hertsmere Borough Council in their “Be There Do It” programme for young people in the school holidays. 
9. Group Sessions to discuss plans:  The forum was divided into three groups to discuss the enhanced plans with updates and more details.  Residents feedback is attached.

10. Steve (architect) stated the programme is on plan; at the feasibility stages but “nothing is precious” at this stage.

11. Copy of new plan given to some residents who will distribute them among the residents of their block of flats.  

12. Open viewing of plans will be 13th April in the community centre in Girtin Road.  You will be able to pop in and view the plans and offer suggestions and comments.

13. Next meeting will be………………………………….. and PCHA will endeavour to publicise the meeting in stairwells and/or communal doors to ensure better attendance.
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